
NOTICE OF PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 

NORTEC REGIONAL AND LOCAL PLANS TWO YEAR MODIFICATION  

  
Notice is hereby given that a draft of the Northern Rural Training and Employment Consortium (NoRTEC) 

Workforce Development Board Regional and Local Plans Two Year Modifications is now available for 

review and public comments for a period of 30 days beginning February 6, 2019 – March 6, 2019, as 

required by the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) of 2014 and State Workforce 

Development Board Directive No. WSD 18-01.  

Under WIOA, a biennial update of regional and local plans is required in order to ensure plans remain 

current and account for changes in labor market and economic conditions and consistency with State 

policy direction.  

The Plans are available for review at NoRTEC administrative offices at 525 Wall Street, Chico CA or 

online at www.ncen.org. Thank you for your interest in addressing the workforce development needs of 

this community. We look forward to receiving your input. 

 

To request an email copy of the Draft Regional or Local Plan Modifications: 

Submit your request to Andrea Campos at acampos@ncen.org 

Any comments concerning the Regional Plan and the Local Plan shall be submitted to NoRTEC at 525 

Wall Street, Chico CA 95928 or via email to Andrea Campos, Director of Program Administration at 

acampos@ncen.org. Comments must be received by 11:59 p.m. on March 6, 2019 

WIOA is an equal opportunity employer/program. Auxiliary aids are available upon request to 

individuals with disabilities.  

 

http://www.ncen.org/
mailto:acampos@ncen.org

